St Gabriel's Newsletter 18 June 2021 Volume 6 Issue 18





The Messenger

St Gabriel's Catholic Primary School, Well Lane, Alsager, ST7 2PG 01270 875770 email: admin@stgabriels.cheshire.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

With just 4 weeks left of the term there seems to be still so much to do.

Briefly, the Y6 transition day to Alsager School will go ahead as planned on Wed 23 June. This means we can hold transition sessions in school where our children can 'shuffle up' to Septembers class for the morning in readiness and meet their teacher. Pre-School children will have additional sessions leading up to the summer to ensure all children attending on different days do not miss out! Exciting times!

Holy Communion will be on Saturday 26 June for those children who have been preparing for the Sacrament. Y6 are preparing a leavers assembly for the end of term and we aim to have an audience (limited to Y6 parents only) but will require two performances to keep numbers at a 'guidance safe' minimum. We are desperately trying to give the children a positive end to the summer this year!

With the newsletter this week we are also sending out pictures sent into school of your efforts when doing the 5K in May event. So far it has brought in £555 which is amazing, a really wonderful effort and a great way to involve all of the family. Thank you for all of your support! E J Byrne

MAJOR ROADWORKS ON WELL LANE — Well this didn't happen! We haven't been informed either as to when it may occur. If we do find out, we will let you know as soon as possible.

Covid-19 Operational Guidance

All advice to us as a school is to remain cautious. Therefore, we still operate bubbles in school keeping all classes apart till the end of term at least. We will continue with all current procedures in place until further notice.

Designated Safeguarding Lead: E J Byrne; Deputy DSL: Mrs C Stevenson; Chair of Governing Body: Michael Mitchell /Governor responsible for Safeguarding: Mrs Kirsty Shenton http://www.cheshireeastlscb.org.uk/homepage.aspx

Page 1 of 2

Staffing for September 2021

Year Group	Team
Pre-School	Mrs Hartshorn, Mrs Sterio, Mrs Cartlidge
Reception	Miss Birchenough, Mrs Woby
1	Mrs Chilton-Jones/Mrs Metters, Mrs Ledgar
2	Mrs Stevenson/Mrs Rice-Birchall, Mrs Chetwood, Mrs McKee
3	Mrs Johnson/ (teacher appt pending) Mrs Clark
4	Mrs Baker, Mrs Townson, Mrs Foy, Mrs Clark
5	Mrs Schauer, Mrs Stokes, (Support Staff appt pending)
6	M Dickenson, Mrs Stokes

Forthcoming Dates

Tuesday 22 June	Bag to school (unwanted items brought into school)
Wednesday 23 June	Y6 Transition visit to Alsager School (all day)
	St Gabriel's 'shuffle up' day
Saturday 26 June	Holy Communion Mass 10am and 12 noon masses
Thursday I July	Full Governing Body meeting
Wednesday 7 July	Y4 day visit to Savio House
Friday 16 July	End of term



Star and Kindness Award Winners

Stars of the week 11 June Mya-Rae Molloy, Freya Burns, Alexei Nelson, Milo Vaughan, Maya Thorpe, Evan Bugg, Aoibhe Hearnshaw, Quinn Alcock, Norah-Mae Canny,

Stars of the week 18 June George Tyler, Finn Vaughan, Foxx Metcalfe, Harry Broad, Arthur Dickenson, Ember Sandall, Susie Gray, Aryana Nekoei, Sebastian Schirmer, Beau Ankers

Kindness Award Winners 11 June Lily Cliffe, Taylor Jones-Bourn, Rory Oulton, Jenson Kent, Alfie Markham, Thia Ledgar, Celine Eze, Lola Clay.

Kindness Award Winners 18 June Seth Davies, Phoebe Farrugia-Hewitt, Sophie-Mae Allt, William Keating, Evie Longshaw, Alfie Horsham, Lottie Davies, Guy Salgarth, Isaac Parkes, Daniel Melody.

Thank you children for your wonderful efforts! ©